
 
From: David Matthews  
Sent: Monday 30 January 2023 18:47 
To: Thomas Vainio-Mattila <ThomasVM@Geosyntec.com>; Marie O'Connor <M.O'Connor@epa.ie>; 
Eve O'Sullivan <E.O'Sullivan@epa.ie>; Ray Cullinane <R.Cullinane@epa.ie> 
Subject: RE: Pre-Application Meeting - Murphy Concrete 
 
Hi Thomas, 
 
The way that we process Technical Amendment (TA) requests is by means of a TA Campaign, 
whereby we assess a batch of applications received together. This way we assess 20 or so 
applications over the course of a week.  
No date has yet been set for the first TA campaign of 2023, so unfortunately I can’t give you a date 
at the moment as to when you will get a formal response. 
 
Regards, 
Dave 
 
 
From: David Matthews <D.Matthews@epa.ie>  
Sent: Sunday 16 October 2022 10:59 
To: Thomas Vainio-Mattila <ThomasVM@Geosyntec.com>; Marie O'Connor <M.O'Connor@epa.ie>; 
Eve O'Sullivan <E.O'Sullivan@epa.ie>; Ray Cullinane <R.Cullinane@epa.ie> 
Subject: RE: Pre-Application Meeting - Murphy Concrete 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have any suspicion, please confirm with the 
sender verbally that this email is authentic. If you suspect fraud, click "Phish Alert Report." 
 
Hi Thomas, 
 
An AA screening is required as part of an application for a Technical Amendment. 
Regardless of whether or not the extra waste tonnage has already been accepted, an AA will still be 
needed as part of the application, for it to be assessed. 
 
Regards, 
Dave 
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